Minutes of the OHCA ID/DD
Board of Directors Meeting
October 9, 2019
12:30 p.m., Teleconference

Present: Sherry Rinck, Chair; Karen Knavel, Vice Chair; Tim Dotson, Joanna Spargo & Joe Kowalski; Debbie Jenkins, Steve Mould, Pete Van Runkle, staff.

Meeting was called to order by Chair Sherry Rink. The Association's anti-trust compliance policy was reviewed and the Agenda accepted.

Debbie Jenkins shared that after 40 years of service to OHCA, Steve Mould will be retiring later this month.  The group shared their congratulations to Steve on his retirement.
Ms. Jenkins reminded board members that the OHCA ID/DD Summit is planned for Thursday, November 21st, 2019 at the Nationwide Conference Center and will include sessions on individuals’ rights, technology, creating drama free teams, serving kids with challenging needs and DODD’s Director Davis’ hot topics session.   Registration is now available.

Ms. Jenkins then shared some updates on various DODD efforts:

1) Budget increases – There are some concerns related to the non-medical transportation (NMT) language, specifically around when the per-trip payment or per-mile payments will be authorized.  Ms. Jenkins has had conversations with OPRA and OACB and they will jointly be presenting a recommendation that trips to and from a person’s residence and place of service be authorized at the per-trip rate and the per-mile rate be utilized for trips throughout the day and would be limited to 2 trips per day.  Mr. Kowalski stated that sounds reasonable and he appreciated the increase in the per-mile rate for community outings.  Ms. Spargo asked if the limitation for 2 trips per day could be per provider and Ms. Knavel expressed some concerns with NMT assisting with facility free models of service.
2) Ohio Single Assessment and Service Plan – Ms. Jenkins shared concerns with the process to develop the single assessment and service plan moving at too quick a pace with confusion amongst members of the group on the vision for the single assessment.  Ms. Jenkins also mention concerns with providers who have been selected for the pilot project not receiving a fully vetted assessment and plan.   These concerns have been voiced to Director Davis and DODD’s Ann Weisent & Angel Morgan.   Ms. Spargo who is also a member of the workgroup agreed with the concerns and shared that the process doesn’t appear to be cohesive.   Ms. Rinck stated she reviewed some of the questions and has concerns if those questions will get a clear picture of the individual’s needs.

3) Provider Certification – The biggest conversation around changes to the provider certification requirements revolves around allowing minors to work as DSPs.  Ms. Jenkins shared that the ARC of Ohio has sent a letter saying they oppose any rule changes that would allow those under 18 to work in our field.  OADSP has completed a survey of parents, individuals, providers, county boards and others in the field and the majority of respondents would be open to allowing minors to work in our field in some capacity.  Ms. Spargo who is also on this workgroup stated that she always reminds people that they have the opportunity to talk to their provider and voice concerns with underage staff and can work with them to find the best caregivers.  Mr. Dotson asked about the GED/HS Dipolma requirement and Ms. Jenkins shared that the workgroup is looking at some alternative testing that can prove potential employees can read at a 9th grade reading level. 
4) EVV – Ms. Jenkins shared that EVV is required and the biggest concerns lately have been around Sandata’s ability to accept alternative vendor data.

5) ICF Quality Measures - Ms. Jenkins shared updates on the 5 recommended quality measures and the latest discussion with DODD on what will be required to obtain the quality points.  In addition, the latest conversations are around how DODD will audit the provider’s information for the quality measures.  
There being no further business, the meeting was adjourned at 1:35 p.m.  Quarterly meetings for 2020 will be scheduled.
